
GLEN OSBORNE BOROUGH

MINUTES

September 5, 2023

COUNCIL COMMITTEE MEETINGS

CALL TO ORDER

The regular committee meeting of Glen Osborne Borough was held in The Osborne Elementary School,

on Tuesday September 5, 2023 at 7:00 p.m.

The following council members and official were in attendance at the meeting:

John Orndorf, Jim Cohen, Holly Merriman, Anne Fruehauf, Mary Scalercio, Bill Monski, Mayor Carrier

and Tom Huddleston

VISITORS

NONE

PUBLIC SAFETY

Jim Cohen brought up the issue of reviewing our parking ordinance in conjunction with the larger

project Anne is overseeing. After discussion it was agreed to hold off on this review until the new year

as the parking ordinance is a separate ordinance.

PUBLIC WORKS

The issue of a forming a tree committee was discussed as there appeared to be some concern over our

engineer’s authority in this regard. It was suggested John contact the solicitor to discuss options.

PUBLIC SERVICE

Tom H floated the idea of a community communication highlighting some of the accomplishments by

council so far this year. It was suggested a draft letter be prepared and reviewed at the next council

meeting.

MAYORS REPORT

The Mayor indicated she continues to work with the QVCOG on a possible grant request which would be

used for the Beaver Road Sewer Rehabilitation.

ZONING UPDATE

Anne indicated a special meeting of the Planning Commission was going to occur this month to consider

and recommend the approval of the updated SALDO and Zoning ordinances.

FINANCE

Holly Merriman notified council to start thinking about 2024 budget items.



ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM


